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Dear Petitioner:  

 

This is in reference to your application for correction of your naval record pursuant to Section 

1552 of Title 10, United States Code.  After careful and conscientious consideration of relevant 

portions of your naval record and your application, the Board for Correction of Naval Records 

(Board) found the evidence submitted insufficient to establish the existence of probable material 

error or injustice.  Consequently, your application has been denied.    

 

A three-member panel of the Board, sitting in executive session, considered your applications on 

21 October 2021.  The names and votes of the members of the panel will be furnished upon 

request.  Your allegations of error and injustice were reviewed in accordance with administrative 

regulations and procedures applicable to the proceedings of this Board.  Documentary material 

considered by the Board consisted of your applications, together with all material submitted in 

support thereof, relevant portions of your naval record and applicable statutes, regulations, and 

policies. 

 

The Board determined that your personal appearance, with or without counsel, would not 

materially add to their understanding of the issues involved.  Therefore, the Board determined 

that a personal appearance was not necessary and considered your case based on the evidence of 

record. 

 

The Board carefully considered your request to remove your Administrative Remarks (Page 11) 

6105 counseling entry dated 18 December 2018.  The Board considered your contentions that 

you were the victim not the abuse, you hit your spouse not knowing self-defense is seen as 

domestic violence, and you want to pursue a military career rather than not be allowed to re-

enlist for the Page 11 entry of assault in which you were defending yourself.  You assert you 

have grown from this incident, the domestic violence does not define you, you dedicated yourself 

for 8 years, and as a Unit Marine Awareness and Prevention Integrated Trainer, you use the case 

as an example to other Marines so they do not make the same mistake. 

 

By signing the 18 May 2020 6105 counseling, your Commanding Officer indicated that he 

believed it to be appropriate based on the facts and circumstances, and using a preponderance of 

the evidence standard.   






